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are somc of the objects to which wc should bcnd our efforts ?
Briefly here shall a few thoughts in this direction be considcred.

T'he future of our profession lies in the lands of its members,
and of thosc wlio are chosen to fill its ran ks. Wc should so order
our- svstemi of professional cducation that it shall call for and
reccive tlhosc mci and womni wvlho arc best rittcd to carry on its
standard. Wcalth and social position are valuable possessions, but
character is the truc test of fitness. Greatly desirablc is it that all
should possess the former, but it is absolutely necessary that they
possess the latter. Our educational systen is too nuch of a machine,
taking iii the raw material at onc cnd and grinding graduates out
at the othcr without due respect to individual nceds and fitncss,
Little wondcr is it that the output shows too indclibly the stamp
of hopcless me<diocrity. Evcry undesirablc mcmnbcr is a load upon
the shouldcrs or the others-a veritable old man of the sca, wv'ho
clings and clings like a perpetual handicap on progress. Every
unprogressive, sordid individual is a tax upon the efforts of
ambition. Of prime moment is the discriminate choice of studcnts.
Too manv arc takei for their services alone, whcreby tlc dentist
saves the paltry wages of a boy or a girl in the laboratory. Even-
tually these students are graduated and established across the street
to the vcry detritient of their preceptors. Indiscrimîinate choice
of students inicreases competition. Unutic compctition drives the
wcakcer memnbcrs into titi professioial practices. Un professional
practices arc the demoralization of the profession. It were better
to have hialf as many practitioners and each one a real dcntist.
Students should be chosei carcfully, and with diue attention to
their fitiess. They should show special qualifications for a profes-
sion that par c.rc/Ience demands-powers of specialization. Tlic bcst
and brightest are none too good for a profession, the details of
which no one man cati master iii a lifetime. Students shiould be
inspired with the importance and dignity of our profcision, for
whichi no man nîeed apologize. Tliere is as wide a range for the
exercise of iechianical ability, surgical skill and judgment in the
treatient of dental disease as iii any of the other specialties of
meclicine.

lere I would enforce the claim that dentistry is a spccialty of
medicine which, at the presenît stage of human development, is not
inferior in importance to any otlier departmcnt. The teeth and
noutli are the organs upon which the conditions of civilization are
exerting thcir most powcrful influence. It is to the treatietnt of
thcir tendetcies and discases that wc must look to suppleient the
great strides of preventive medicine and sanitary science, as ivell
as to thcir importance as predispositng and exciting conditions to
be reckonîcd with in the geteiral treatment of discase. A knowledgc
of as vide a range as possible of gencral pathological conditions is
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